MINUTES OF STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

OF THE 

DEL MONTE BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

April 25, 2023
A Steering Committee Meeting of the Del Monte Beach Neighborhood Association was held at 148 Tide on April 25, 2023.  Attending were Joe Fogel, Carol Harpster, Larry Gamble, Marian Deering, Jayme Fields, David Potter, Lori Mazzuca, Katherine Barry, Gerry Swisher, and Andrea Olsen-Medina attended via telephone.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm by President Joe Fogel.  Marian moved, and Lori seconded a motion that the Minutes of the meeting of February 21, 2023 be approved, which passed unanimously.
Treasurer Larry Gamble said that the balance in the bank is $8,523.26.  Andrea is owed $128.51 for the neighborhood cleanup flyer, which will be paid.  He stated that we have found Union Bank, soon to be US Bank, not very user friendly and suggested moving the account to Monterey Credit Union.
Katherine moved and Jayme seconded a motion that Larry check into moving the DMBNA account to Monterey Credit Union.  The motion passed unanimously.

Marian stated that the By-Laws Committee, consisting of herself, Katherine, Gerry, and Larry, will be looking at proposing changes to the By-Laws to be voted on at the next General Meeting of DMBNA.  Changes will need a two-thirds majority of the voting membership.  Among the proposals will be: (1) tightening up elections, and (2) increasing spending power.
Dr. Fogel stated that Richard Lind has asked that the Association pay for edging around the chicane in front of his house, to be purchased from Home Depot and installed by himself.  He has called Thys multiple times regarding this matter.  After discussion it was agreed that edging for the two chicanes should be a NCIP project proposal.   
There was discussion regarding taking out old dead trees.  Thys had said that when a homeowner takes out a tree they must plant a new tree and water and otherwise take care of it for two years.  Anyone who doesn’t do this will not get another permit to plant a tree.  The best trees for our area are Cypress and New Zealand Christmas.  It was agreed that putting a tree in a chicane is risky because the roots may eventually cause damage.
There was discussion regarding the difficulty of access for emergency vehicles because we only have one way in and one way out of our neighborhood.

David stated that he spoke with multiple City Departments regarding the commercial parking situation and there is no clear solution.  There is a 72-hour limit on parking in one spot but a violation has to be called in to the City, giving them the make and model.  Then the vehicle can just be moved to another location.  Jayme said she is in favor of sharing the beach and is not bothered by the surf vehicle; it helps to slow traffic.  It was agreed that we talk to people of the neighborhood to get thoughts on this matter.
Larry said that the stairs on the other side of the condos is rotted out.  The City moves sand but the condominium association maintains the stairs.
There was discussion regarding a DMBNA website and Jayme is working with Sean Brownlee to get the website back.
There being no further business, the meeting closed.

Carol Harpster, Secretary

